What's New Turner Township

Turner Twp Planning Commission:

All Planning Commission Meetings are open to the public and guest comments are always welcome. Planning Commission meetings are held quarterly in July 2025, October 2025, January 2026 on the 4th Thursday at 7pm.

Additional meetings are held as needed and are posted at the hall and on the website

Please refer to the posted meeting dates outside the hall and the website for more information.

Land Use Permits:

Don't forget to get your permits in order before starting any new project!

Forms can be found at the Township Hall, on the website, or by calling the Zoning Administrator.

Changes in your Community:

With the passage of time comes progress. Please know that Turner Township continues to work to make the community a better place to live and work.

The Township Board and Planning Commission work within the confines of Michigan State Laws and Guidelines to allow for progress without losing what everyone loves about living in a closeknit, rural area.

Please continue to help your community by supporting local businesses and helping your neighbors.

Summer Road Work:

Turner Township has been working hard with the Arenac County Road Commission to repair roads within the Townships.

Turner Township projects include: Gravel on Swartz Rd. from Gawlic to Lentner; Lentner Rd from Twining to Swartz; and Ditching on Shenfield from Turner to Dyer.

Turner Township has also partnered with Whitney Township to have stretches of Mackinaw re-graveled. This year will include the stretch between Twining Rd and Bessinger Rd.

There will also be brushing work done on a section of Crawford Rd from Townsend to Bessinger.

The Township is working hard to make the roads better. It's costly and takes time, money and cooperation with the Road Commission.

Turner Township Website:

Turner Township has a WEBSITE! Find everything you may need about zoning, permits, upcoming meetings and special events all in one place! Visit the website today!

www.turnertownship.com

Coming Soon:

A new addition to the Township Hall this summer will be an outdoor weather proof bulletin board. Any township news, updates and postings will be found there in the future in addition to on our website.

Friendly Reminder:

Summer has arrived!

Respect your neighbors by maintaining and keeping your yards looking nice. Please drive responsibly on the roads and help us keep them nice!